Mayor of Providence

jotjge 0. Elotza

February 24, 2017

Honorable Members
Providence City Council
City Hall

Dear Honorable Members:

Pursuant to Section 302(b) of the Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, as amended and Section 42-
63.1-11 of the Rhode Island General Laws, | am this day appointing Farouk Rajab, General Manager of
the Providence Marriott Downtown Hotel, to the Greater Providence-Warwick Convention and Visitors
Bureau for a term to expire on June 30, 2019. Mr. Rajab replaces Mr. Paulon as the new GM of the
Marriott.

Sincerely,

-

Jorge O. Elorza
Mayor

CcC: Martha Sheridan, Executive Director, Providence-Warwick Convention and Visitors Bureau

Dale Venturini, Chair
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